

TOWN OF BRIDGTON DEPUTY TOWN MANAGER'S REPORT March 8, 2022



General

Please make sure to refer to the Town of Bridgton's website, www.bridgtonmaine.org to subscribe for email alerts. These include Meeting Agendas and Minutes; Public Notices; Career Opportunities; Events; Wastewater Project and Main Street Project Updates.

Public Services Department



Construction of the wastewater treatment plant has begun! Heavy equipment has been moved onto the site and snow has been cleared to prepare the site for the upcoming construction. A pre-construction meeting is scheduled for March 15th.

Code Enforcement



For the month of February 2022, 6 building permits were issued with a valuation of \$455,000 (10 in 2021). 16 plumbing permits were issued (12 in 2021). The Planning Board is currently reviewing 3 applications for development.

Bridgton Recreation



Beginning Wednesday, March 9th the Recreational Department is making masking optional following an announcement by the State of Maine and Governor Mills that the Maine CDC is now recommending optional masking for after school settings.

Participants, staff, and volunteers of our programs may choose either to wear a mask or not wear a mask during our programs. It is expected that everyone regardless of their choice will be respected for their decision on their personal level of comfort and protection, and we will support everyone's individual choice. Our programs will still heavily enforce: Constant Hand Washing after Activities for at Least 20 Seconds; Distance Apart while doing sit down activities; Cleaning and Disinfecting Equipment; Outside Activities as a Priority; Encourage Participants and Staff to Stay Home When Not Feeling Well; Encourage Parents to Communicate Illness to the Rec Department and Educate How Germs are Spread from Person to Person. Please check out our comprehensive website at www.bridgtonmaine.org or for questions and/or additional information please contact Recreation Director, Gary Colello, at 647-1126.

Town Clerk's Department

NOMINATIONS

ARE OPEN

Nomination papers are available for the following:

(1)Selectman/Assessor/Overseer of the Poor; 3 year term: (2)Planning Board Regular Member 3-year term: (1)Planning Board Alternate Member; 3-year term: (1) MSAD

#61 Director; 3-year term: (1) Water District Trustee; 3-year term

	the close of business hours on April 15, 20 647-8786 or lchadbourne@bridgtonmaine	
Until next timebe safe and be well.		
Jove always,	Respectfully submitted,	Jove always,
MAINE	Georgiann M. Fleck Deputy Town Manager	WAINE